From: Emma Burle on behalf of Licensing

Sent: 14 Oct 2020 08:31:48 +0000

To: Emma Burle

Subject: Fw: REF: 20/01201/LAPRE

From:

Sent: 13 October 2020 18:24

To: Licensing <Licensing@chichester.gov.uk>
Cc: Timothy Horne <THorne@chichester.gov.uk>

Subject: REF: 20/01201/LAPRE

Dear Sir

We have just moved into the house only a few feet from Woodies, and I am appalled to hear that Timothy Horne, the Principal Environmental Health Officer, does not appear to object to a licence being granted to Woodies for a nightclub. Should this licence be granted, I have no doubt at all that the ensuing noise would seriously damage our general wellbeing and especially our mental health, and that of the residents in the Square. Eastgate Square is a quiet RESIDENTIAL area, and everyone in it has an absolute right to get a regular and decent night's sleep. Nightclubs not only produce extremely loud music, but there would also be a great deal of extra noise from those using it - talking or shouting to each other (getting progressively louder, due to increased drink consumption, banging of car doors, and possibly drug taking - making the car park a dangerous area to cross at night. In the summer, the situation would only get worse, as doors to the club are left open for air, and people would linger outside for longer. Even if the club closes at 1am, the noise will go on for long after that.

I do not even mention the huge depreciation in value of the houses closest to Woodies if a nightclub were allowed to open, and of ours in particular, being only a few feet away.

I urge you, in the name of common sense and sanity, not to grant a licence for a nightclub at Woodies.

A. Foxell New Park Road

LEGAL DISCLAIMER

Communications on or through Chichester District Council's computer systems may be monitored or recorded to secure effective system operation and for other lawful purposes.